
December 17, 2012 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Charles County Public Schools and the Charles County Sheriff’s Office join the nation in expressing our 
sorrow to the Sandy Hook Elementary School community and families in Connecticut. We offer our 
condolences, thoughts and prayers to all affected by this tragedy. 
 
As leaders of these two agencies, we met this morning to review all safety-related aspects of Charles 
County’s schools. We want to reassure you that safety and security are a priority in all of our schools and 
we are dedicated to providing a safe and secure learning environment each and every day for our students 
and staff. All schools have a plan in place to handle emergency situations. We routinely test security 
measures at schools, provide safety training for staff and practice safety drills with students. We have 
School Resource Officers assigned to each high school and middle school, and these officers also serve 
the elementary schools. This week, we will have an increased presence of our officers at elementary 
schools. While no amount of planning can guarantee that a tragedy such as this will not occur, we work 
together and we are doing all we can to keep students and staff safe while at school.  
 
These tragic shootings can also have a psychological impact on children. Counselors, pupil personnel 
workers and school psychologists are available for students who may have difficulty understanding or 
coping with the violence and loss of life. The National Association of School Psychologists (NASP) 
offers the following tips for parents to help children deal with the aftermath of Friday’s school shooting: 
 
 Provide a clear and straightforward explanation of the event. 
 Return to a normal routine to the best extent possible while maintaining flexibility.  
 Let children know it’s okay to feel upset or angry.  
 Be a good listener and observer.  
 Provide various ways for children to express emotion, either through journaling, writing letters, 

talking, making a collage, or music.  
 Avoid exposing your children to repeated media reports of the event. 

 
There is nothing more important to us than providing a safe and secure learning environment in our 
schools. We ask you to work with us as we promote a culture where everyone works to be vigilant and 
focused on safety. Please talk with your children about the importance of sharing any information that 
could be considered threatening to our schools. If you would like more information about our safety 
procedures, visit the emergency preparedness page on the Charles County Public Schools website at 
www.ccboe.com. 
  
Sincerely,  
 

      
James E. Richmond     Rex W. Coffey 
Superintendent of Schools    Sheriff 
Charles County Public Schools    Charles County 


